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A1307 Update

Work has started on a new crossing and upgrade of the roundabout at Babraham
as well as alteration to the exit from Babraham High Street on to the A1307. This
includes closing the right turn facility. This is a big job and is likely to continue 
through to the autumn. Also starting work soon will be alterations to the dual 
carriageway in preparation for installing average speed camaras and 
improvements to the Dean Road crossing.

There have been workshops over July and August looking at specific schemes on 
the A1307. The schemes that drew the most concern were the proposed 
westbound bus lane at Linton and the loss of the rural ‘hub’ at Linton, but there 
is a chance this could be looked at later down the line.

For more up to date detail go to GCP website - 
https://www.greatercambridge.org.uk/ or do ask Geoff, Henry or your Parish 
Council’s representatives on the GCP.

They are also currently consulting on the access to the city from the East. Not 
directly affecting us on the A1307, but some of our constituents do access 
Cambridge from this direction, so do get engage with the consultation - 
https://consultcambs.uk.engagementhq.com/cambridge-eastern-access

Shielded People

From August 1st the government are relaxing the laws around shielded people. 
The County Council have made it clear that they are still offering support, 
physical and emotional, to people within this category. Please still do encourage 
people to keep in contact with the Council, or Henry, that need support.

Library Services

Library services in Cambridgeshire are now re-open, including the local branch in
Linton. Please do start to support the service again.

Zero Carbon Communities Grant

Round 2 of the SCDC Zero Carbon Communities Grant is now open. This year the 
grant is focussing on three main themes – cycling, community buildings and tree 
planting & other nature-based initiatives. Applications are invited from parish 
councils and community groups. The total available is £100,000 with individual 
grants of £1,000 - £15,000. The scheme opened on Wednesday 1st July and the 
application deadline is 5pm Wednesday 30th September.

Rural Crime

It’s been reported in national media that Cambridgeshire is the 4th highest 
county in England in terms of cost of rural crime on its police force. Living in the 
rural area that we do, it’s clear that this is an issue locally. The District Council 
does have a small budget to fight environmental issues, but the main body to 
deal with this is the police.
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